Former Resident Dies in Moline

Brooklyn friends have recently been informed of the August 28 death of a former resident, Mrs. Frank Hanson, 78, of 449 To Avenue, East Moline who died in the Lutheran hospital there after an extended illness.

Rev. Leslie R. Steward, pastor of the First Methodist church of East Moline, officiated at the services. Burial was in Memorial Park, Muscatine.

Mrs. Hanson, the former Lois Dutro, was born in Atkinson, Iowa. She was married Oct. 23, 1907 in Brooklyn. The couple moved to East Moline in 1931. Mr. Hanson died in 1948.

Survivors are a daughter, Mrs. Claire McCreight, East Moline; two brothers, Arthur Dutro, Napa, Idaho, and James Dutro, Muscatine, and a sister, Mrs. Inez Chapman, Tipton and two grandchildren.

Friends will remember the Hansons as residents of 704 Clay Street, the house now occupied by Mr. and Mrs. Paul Paulson.

8--Brooklyn (Ia.) Chronicle--

November 3, 1966